AHRMM MEETING MINUTES
December 15, 2015
First Bank in Rockingham
In Attendance: Wanda Feldt, PSI; Donna McCormick, Mary Pat Buie & Phil Hewett, Sandhills Center LME; John Young, Montgomery County DSS; Fannie Clyburn & Victoria Little, W&G Community Services; Nikki Locklear, Friend-to-Friend; Kam McDonald, Anson County Schools; Sharon Covington, Family Endeavors; Chereka Belton-Odom, Rockingham Housing Authority; Tavares Bostic, Wilmar Counseling; Kelly Hutchinson, Reform; Gary Richardson, Place of Grace Rescue Mission; Quiotti Ratliff, SCAP; Rasheeda Sturdivant, Trinity Services; Casey Saunders, Moore County Schools; Alisa Beard, Montgomery County Schools.
The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Wanda Feldt. She welcomed all attendees. 
Introductions 
Attendee introductions were made.
Approval of November 2015 Minutes

Motion was made by Kam McDonald to approve the minutes, seconded by Phil Hewett.
Motion to approve was offered and carried.

Balance of State Steering Committee Update: 
The call discussed the Coordinated Assessment, the COC Grant Competition, ESG Update, Point In Time Count for January 27, 2016, HMIS Data System Update, Regional Lead/Committee Information and the 2016 BoS Meetings.  Everyone interested needs to log on to the NCCEH website to register for calls:  www.ncceh.org.
We need to conduct the AHRMM elections in January for: Regional Lead, Regional Alternate, Coordinated Assessment Lead and a Webmaster.  There is a required meeting for the Lead and Alternate in Raleigh on March 4, 2016.  
Coordinated Assessment:  Everyone was asked to remember to turn in their Emergency Response Forms.  Donna will e-mail them out again to the group.  We have to report quarterly to the State and the committee needs to meet asap since we are behind.
Grantee Reports:
Friend-to-Friend- No numbers to report.  We only need numbers on a quarterly basis.
SCAP:   Quiotti reports no openings in Anson and 1 opening in Richmond transitional homes.
Old Business:  Donna reminded everyone to fill out their AHRMM Membership applications and turn them in as soon as possible.  You may e-mail them to Donna at:  donnam@sandhillscenter.org.    
New Business: 
PIT Homeless Count is being held on the night of January 27th from 6pm-6am.  The following leads have been assigned:  Anson:  Quoitti, Rasheeda and Donna; Richmond:  Chereka and Kelly; Montgomery:  John and Donna; Hoke:  Sharon & Mary Pat; Moore:  Nikki.

New Locations for AHRMM:  Several locations were mentioned to meet.  Montgomery County Schools may let us meet there.  Donna will follow up with them.  Chereka will check with Richmond Community College.  Bob Huber’s church in Pinehurst will let us meet. We will let you know as soon as we get it confirmed.  
Presentation Update: “Place of Grace Rescue Mission”:   Pastor Gary Richardson informed us that the ground has broken and the concrete is poured for the new men’s shelter on Airport Road in Rockingham.  Senator Tom McInnis donated the concrete and lumber was donated.  It is a 2400 square foot building.  It will house 16 men.  In the future, they hope to house women and children.  They have helped around 135 people so far.  Most are from Moore County but they do come from other counties as well.  Gary says that businesses have hired some of their men for jobs. For referrals, call 910-206-2339.  They are fixing to implement a Celebration to Recovery Ministry as well.   
Agency Updates:
Montgomery DSS:  John informed us that they are busy taking LEAIP applications for the elderly right now and will take them from others in January.  37 foster children were assisted for Christmas.  The Salvation Army is assisting DSS with the Weatherization Program.  
W&G Community Services:  They have a home for 3 IDD adults in Morven (Anson County). They will also provide respite services.  Call Fannie Clyburn at 704-475-4643 for information.  
Family Endeavors: Sharon says they would like to partner with the schools in our area.  They are continuing their work with homeless veterans.  Sharon covers a large area including the AHRMM counties as well as Cumberland County.  Sharon will be glad to help us in any way with presentations, marketing, etc….
Friend-to-Friend:  They adopted women and children for Christmas.  They have filled the Children’s Advocate position now.    
Anson County Schools: Kam reports 36 homeless students.  They have been busy delivering Christmas items for families.  
Sandhills Center:  The State is asking all LME/MCO’s to come up with a comprehensive Housing Plan identifying gaps/barriers to housing and services.  We asked the group to help us in developing a local landlord list. Housing Specialists will be visiting area landlords and realtors for assistance in helping us with affordable housing for people with behavioral disabilities. 

Rockingham Housing Authority:  Chereka says they will open the wait list sometime in January.  They currently have 60 on the wait list with 62 housing vouchers. 

Montgomery County Schools:  Alisa reports that they have 20 homeless students. 

Moore County Schools:  Casey informed us that they have 236 homeless students.

REFORM:  Kelly informed us to call her at 910-417-1604 for at-risk referrals for men and boys.  They have recently started a program for at-risk girls ages 11-18.  Currently they have 14 girls and they meet on Saturday’s.  They teach communication and socialization skills. 
B.L.A.C.K.(Brothers Leaning on Another Creating Kings):Tavares informed us that this is a tutoring and mentoring program through Wilmar Counseling in Rockingham for African American males between the ages of 12-18.  It teaches the individual how to successfully change their lives to be productive men in the future.  They ask the community to step up and assist with private funds to help.  This program kicked off in May of this year.  They have adopted a family for Christmas.
Being no further business, Wanda adjourned the meeting at 11:00.

The next meeting is Tuesday, January19,2016 at 9:30.  Watch your e-mail for a location change!
